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Clubs in Iowa:

Bettendorf

-, Carter Lake
C.R.=Marion
Cedar Rapids
C.R. Evening
C.R. Thursday
Clinton :

®%Coralville
Council Bluffs
C.B. Sundown
Davenport
Davenport Brk.
Denison
Des Moines
Dubuque
Glenwood
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ATTEND
IOWA DISTRICT
BOARD MEXTING

Thanks to the 22 Cludbs whe had repre-
sentatives at the Iewa District's
third quarter Beard Meeting in Des
Meines on January 21! The turnout was
very encouraging.. Unfortunately, five
ef eur Clubds were unable te attend
tris impertant meeting. The Executive
Committee met on the evening ef the
20th, and all were in attendance bdut
wve., On the whele it was felt that
. _he meetings were highly succeseful
[:hd an Optimistic view was taken fer
the final months ef this year.

The lewa District is in excellent
shape in all District quetas with the
exceptioen of new clubs. This require-
ment can still be met, hewever, if

the Presidents whe premised new clubdbs
in the next few mentls get started

Cengratulatiens te Lt. Geverner Den
Strudb 2and the Presidents ef all 10
Clubs in Zene 4, and te Lt. Geverner
Hemer Rinehart and the Presidents ef
the 3 Clubs $n Zene 3 fer 1004 repre-
sentatien at the Beard Meeting.

CORALVILLE & LT. GOV. STRUB STILL
LEAD IR A. & A.

The Optimist Clud ef Ceralville main-
tains a 4400 peint lead ever secend-
viace Evening Optimist Clud eof Cedar

1pids, with Jewa City a clese third.
<. Geverner Den Strud is 3000 peints
ahead of Lt. Geverners Rinehart and
Otte for the Lt. Gev. Achievement and
Award Centest,

Yelume 5 “The Optimistic Side of the News” ] Fob. 1967

.

immediately and fulfill these premises.

Z0NE 4 TO BE DIVIDED

It was decided at the District Beard
Meeting te split up the 10 Cludbs new
in Zene 4 inte twe Zenes. As eof

July 1, 1967, Zene 4 will be cemprised
ef the 3 Cedar Rapids Clubds, the CR-
Marien Clud and the Hiawatha Clubd.

The 2 Iewa City Clubs, Ceralville,
West Branch and Selen will make up
Zene 5. Zene 6 will then bde added and
include the 2 Davenpert Clubs, Betten-
derf, Dubuque, Magueketa and Clinten.

ZTEIN _CLUBS WORKIKG ON NEW CLUB
SPONSORSHIP

With emphasis en New Clubd Building in
the next few months, 10 Clud President
indicated that they weuld cencentrate
en the spensorship ef a new clubd.

The ¢luds and areas that they are
wverking en are: Davenpert inm DeWitt;
Breakfast of Davenpert in Muscatine
and Mesen City; Dubdbuque in Manchester
or Dudbuque; Cedsr Rapide in Yairfax
and Des Meines; Evening ef Cedar Rapid‘
in Aneamesa; lewa City in Fairfield )
and Fert Dedge; Marshalltewn in Newten
Larchwoed in Geerge; Couneil Bluffs

in Atlantic; and Red Oak in Shenan-
deah. V¥With this many prespects, we
have geeod reasen to hepe that we will
ackieve eur 6 new clubs this year,

If yeu have any prespects in any ef
the prespective tewns, send the names
te the Presidents of the Spensering
Clubvs.

—

FJUTURE CLUB OFXFICERS

If you Presidents have net already
selected a neminating cemmittee for
Your Clud's efficers fer next year,
nev's the time te d¢ se. Electiens
sheuld be held in late April er early
May and neminations sheuld de an-
neuneed twve weeks prier te electien.
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CANDIDATES YOR DISTRICT OFFICES

Fow's the time to submit the names of
candidates for Governor and Lt., Gover-
rs of the Iowa District for next

- .ar. Rememder, with the additional

~zone, we will need 6 Lt. Governors
next year. Elections of District
Officers will be held on Saturday
morning, May 20, at the District Con-
vention in Council Bluffs, The Nomi-
nating Committee will npminate candi-
4ates dased on your recommendations.
Send the names of men whom you think

are best qualified to lead the Iowa

District next year to Bob Klopp,
2634 Sth Ave. 8B, Cedar Rapids.

DISTRIC?T

CORVENTION

It is certainly -not too early to make
. plans to attend the second convention
of the Iowa District in Council Bluffs
' May 18-20 at the Howard Johnson Motel.
Festivities begin with an Executive

Committee Meeting at 3:00 p.m. Thurs=

y and a fun-filled Defroster Party
bat evening. FHighlights of the Con-~

Tvention include Administrative Con~-

| ferences that are a must for all
! {pcoming Clud and District Officers;

a Model Clud Luncheon; a Ladies'
Luncheon; an afternoon at the -Races,

' featuring the Optimist Governor's
"Race; the popular 0ld Times Break-
fast; a tour for the ladies; the high
1ight of the Convention--the District
Oratorical Contest; a big Fun Night;
~and topped off by the Governor's -
. dinner and Ball. Make plans nov to
bring a big contingent from your Clubd.
The more you have attending from your
own Clud, the more fun you will have.
More detailed information will de
forthcoming.

NOTICE TO LT. GOVBREORS

You Lt. Governore MUST make your 2nd
visitations to a Club Meeting or
Board Meeting for each Clud 1n your
~one prior to March 31-~-especially
£ you want to remain eligidble for
the Distinguished Lt. Governor Award,
Visitation Reports must dbe filed by
April 30.

GOLDER CIRCLE AWARD

I am sure many of your members who
are nov qualified for President
Leonard's Golden Circle Avard have no”
had your Secretary file for the avard
for them. Let's make a concentrated
effort to get as many members as pos-
sible signed up for the coveted avard
at your meetings and through your
Bulletin. It 4s an Avard any menmber
may obtain and will de proud to have.

SPECIAL!
TO CLUB
PRES IDENTS

You have only four more months to
fulfill your nbligations and goals
during your year as the leader of
your Club, Don't wait until July,
then look dback to ask yourself Could-"
I have done more for my Club and .
nyself? Your Clud and your District
is depending on you to make this one
of the biggest years ever for all of
us. Ten or eleven of you, and you
know if you are one of these, still’
have an excellent opportunity to

make Distinguished President, and
earn your clud Honor Clud status.

If you don't make it, you will alwvays
wish you had in years to come. Along
with the honor and gratitude of your
members, you will also materially
receive a beautiful gold wristwatch
that you will always wear and display
with pride. Make a pledge to your-
pelf right now to become a Distin-
guished President, then devote the
next few months to accomplishing this
goal. For you Presidents who cannot
achieve this status, you can still
lead your Clpudb to a successful and
prosperous year by devoting your time
and effort to the members of your Clud
who had the confidence to elect you
to the highest office in your Clubd.’

\-




ORATORICAL CONTESTS

Plans should bde under way for your
Club's Oratorical Contest, so that

" vou will be sure to have a boy repre-
\_Jenting your Clud at the Zone
Contests. _

up your 2Zone Oratorical Contests.

§o far, we have had word on one Zone
Contest. Lt. Governor Gilliam heas
scheduled the Zone 2 Contest for
2100 p.s. Sunday, April 16, at the
Dodge Memorial Congregational Church
ip Council Bluffs., Please let us
know as soon as possidle when you
have your Zone Contest scheduled,

CLUB HAPPRENIRGS

The Red Oak Clud scheduled its next
series of Travelogues for February
16. This is a highly successful
fund~-raising project for President
Gary Pierce and the members from

Red Oak. V¥e wish them continued luck

. president Bill Retz and select mem-
rers of the Dudbuque Optimist Clud are
" plannines & 70-some mile sojourn to
visit the Evening Optinmist Clud of
Cedar Rapids on Fedbruary 28. I am
sure President "Tiny" Lehman and

the bdoys from the Evening Clud will
make them feel more than welconme.

District Convention Chairman Paul
Mauer and the delegation from the
Council Bluffe Clubs made theilr
trip to the Des Moines District
Board Meeting well worthwhile by
obtaining 40 registrations for the
District Convention from the 80

- Optimists attending. That's
Salesmanshipd!

Congratulations to President Carl
Long and the members of the Hiawatha
Clud for moving up from 18th to 13th
place in the Achievement and Award -
Progranm!

_J\ NEVW O. I. EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Congratulations to fellovw Optimist
Hugh H. Cranford of Charlotte, K. C.
on hie appointment as Executive Sec=
retary of Optimist International.

. Many of you remember Hugh from his
visit with us in July, 1965.

Lt. Governors, you should be setting |

GLASSCOCK REGION STILL NO. 1

Regional Competition.

LIFE MEMBERSHIPS

The newest recipient of an Optimist
Life Membership in the District is
George Nordstrom of the Evening Opti-
mist Clud of Cedar Rapids, George

is being awarded his Life Membership-
as a8 result of his outstanding Jjod

as General Chairman of the Joint
Christmas Tree Fund Raising Project
for the Cedar Rapide-Marion-Aiawatha
Clubs. George is the 7th Optimist to
become a Life Member in the Iowa Dist-
rict this year. We need two more to
reach our District quota of nine.

Our Region retained its firm hold on
the Number One position inm O.I.'s:
The Regional
Average Percentage is 45.7, a fine
15.6 percentage points ahead of the
second place Region. The Missouri
and Northern Illinois Districts are
Nos. 1 and 2 respectively in doth
Regional and 0. I. standings. The
Jowa District remained Number Three
in the Region and Eleventh in 0. I.
At the end of January we had achieved
254 of our quota for New Clubs, 33. 4
for Life Memberships and 45.2% for
Fet Memberehip gain. A few more Bew
Clubs will bring us right back into
the thick of the battle for top place.
You Club Presidents who are working
on New Clube, let's get those New
Club Building Reports in,

LATE FLASE!

We have Just received word that the
Optimist Clud of Dudbuque has placed
the name of Leland Stocker in nomi-
pation for District Governor for next
year. Lee's name is the first to de
put in for District Governor.

OPTIMIST CLUBS

MEET COMMUNITY
NEEDS

s ey e e 2
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“Friend of the Boy"’

RALPH LA COMBE, JR., Governor - 2027 Grande Avenue, S.E. - Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403

PAST GOVERNOR'S THOUGHTS
Ralph LaCombe - 2nd Year of Iowa District

It's hard to realize that there are currently almost as
many Optimist members in the Iowa District as there were
in the former Dakota-Manitoba-Minnesota-(Iowa) District
the last year Iowa was a part of that district.

Our membership has just about doubled in the short seven
year history of the Iowa District, from 1050 members at the
onset to over 1900 today. We have almost reached another
milestone, and hopefully will reach it yet this year. There
were a sociable 25 clubs in Iowa when our Iowa District came
into being in 1965. We are fast closing in on double that’
number at the present time. I think that it can be readily
seen that the Iowa District's growth is due primarily to

the chartering of new Optimist clubs throughout the state.
The importance of chartering new clubs has been stressed
over and over again, and here is further indication of the
importance of spreading Optimism in our own area and other
communities in Iowa. The formation of new clubs has a
snowballing effect. Clubs that were not even in existence
when the JIowa District first became a reality, have already
sponsored new clubs of their own in Iowa.

When it was finally decided that perhaps Iowa was ready to
stand on its own two feet as a full-fledged district, I
really had no apprehension about the ability of Iowa Optimists
to successfully carry out this challenge. By necessity,
dedicated leadership sprung up quickly and was an important
segment in our district's growth. Almost from the very
beginning the Iowa District made its mark in Optimist
International. During the past seven yzars it has maintained
itself as one of the top districts in O0.I. It took that
additional effort and dedication the Iowa Optimists were
willing to put forth which is reflected in our present

high standing.

As we embarked on our new venture as a separate district
seven years ago, I couldn't help but reflect then on the
memorable conventions we attended in such exotic places as
Minneapolis, Duluth, and Sioux Falls. I questioned whether
we Iowans could ever match the fellowship, outstanding
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RALPH LA COMBE, JR., Governor - 2027 Grande Avenue, SE. - Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403

programs and great times we experienced at the conventions
with the old, larger district. All my doubts were squelched
at the first Iowa District Convention held in Marshalltown.
Two youngsters of the Optimist Club of Marshalltown, Homer
Rinehart and Ron Stahlhut set the trend for the outstanding
Iowa Conventions to come. ~

I guess that a governor's own convention is the one that he
always remembers as the "Convention par excellence." Our

- second Towa District Convention in Council Bluffs was no

exception. My District Secretary-Treasurer, Will Verba

and I always looked forward to our trips to Council Bluffs

to help plan the convention with Don Purdy, Paul Mauer and
our other Optimist friends there. The Optimists of Council
Bluffs proved to me once and for all that we were able to

put on a district convention in Iowa second to none. Those
of you who have attended Iowa District Conventions know what
I'm talking about. Those who haven't won't want to miss what
Bud Foster and the Waterloo Optimists have in store for us

in August.

Some of the most pleasant and rewarding experiences during
my year as governor were witnessing the enthusiasm and
companionship that began to develop among the Optimists
throughout the fledging Iowa District. Iowa Optimists banded
together in working toward the common goal of putting the
Iowa District on a firm foundation. The dedication and hard
work began to have results. The Towa District was on its
way to becoming an Honor District the next year under the
Capable leadership of Governor Lee Stocker, an honor which it
has achieved every year since. A tradition as a top district
has been one we have had from almost the beginning and one
that I am confident we will maintain.

I have also seen strong ties develop and lasting friendships
evolve through Optimist fellowship. I am deeply grateful for
the many friends I have personally made in Optimism through
the years. It's certainly an inspiration and source of pride
to experience this feeling of unity, the concentration of
effort, and in so many instances, the personal sacrifice the
Optimists in Iowa have and are rendering.

)
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RALPH LA COMBE, JR., Governor - 2027 Grande Avenue, SE. - Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403

Achievements and awards are emphasized in our organization
and I'm sure have a definite place in our overall programs.
It is my hope, however, that we don't get so wrapped up in
our attempts to derive these personal awards that we lose
our perspective of the real purposes of optimism. Certainly
the material awards are in most cases, well-deserved and
serve as some yardstick of achievement. But perhaps, they
sometimes have some negative effects over the long run. It
would seem that the most gratifying rewards should come
from the actual results derived from the time we invest in
youth work, community activities and introducing Optimism
to other men and communities. One of our most important
assignments as an Optimist is to convince ourselves that

we want to become personally involved without anticipation
of a personal award. Our personal contributions will be
our true reward and satisfaction.

The involvement and dedication of each individual Optimist
are essential ingredients if the Iowa District is to continue
to grow and remain strong. Only through this continued
growth and strength will we be able to fulfill the demands
and challenges of Optimism.

l ' /,‘ o

.!

Ralph LaCombe
Past Governor, Iowa District



